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B A C K G R O U N D  

As the White Ribbon Alliance Global Secretariat concludes in 2024, its
assets have been transitioned to the World We Want Project to support
global health and development. This project is now led by the Global
Office Consulting (Comotion Social Change Agency -COMO) and the
Forum for Women's Development and Research (FWDR). The WWW
project initiative has planned quarterly AskForce meetings from 2024 to
2026 to discuss strategies to promote the WWW mission.

The second Askforce meeting, virtually held on October 24, marked the
final meeting for 2024. The purpose of this meeting was to expand on
the foundational objectives set during the inaugural gathering. It
primarily focused on further introducing the Askforce members,
including new participants like Mr. Hafizuddin Faqiree from WRA
Afghanistan, to the WWW mission and presenting an updated roadmap
made by FWDR.

https://www.worldwewantproject.org/


O B J E C T I V E S
The objectives for the second Askforce meeting were as follows:

1) To learn about FWDR’s progress related to the WWW movement.

2) To hear about the International Childbirth Initiative.

3) To understand the significance of community health workers.

4) To recognize the demands that  girls have for a better future. 

5) To serve as a platform for Askforce members to voice any questions.

5) To strengthen communication among all members as they work
towards the movement’s shared vision.

6) To enhance the collective impact of Askforce members in advancing
global health and well-being initiatives.

A G E N D A



Name Designation Organisation

Aman Ullah Chief Executive Officer
Forum of Women Development
& Research

André Lalonde Executive Director International Childbirth Initiative

Amal Humayun Project Trainee
Forum of Women Development
& Research

Christina Asala Executive Director Cognito Project

Elsie Gaisie Programme Coordinator DeSMAS

Ferdinant M. Sonyuy
Community Development
Advocate

Reconciliation & Development
Association

Hafizuddin Faqiree Health Program Coordinator White Ribbon Alliance

Javaria Nisar Assistant National Coordinator
Forum of Women Development
& Research

Mary Namulondo Chief Executive Officer
VVIVA Women and Girls
Foundation

Merette Khalil Co-Founder Women in Global Health

Michelle Therrien Executive Director International Childbirth Initiative 

Maurine Mofor Regional Coordinator
Reconciliation & Development
Association

Rose Mlay Executive Director White Ribbon Alliance

Sarah Hinton Executive Director
Global Midwife Education
Foundation

Tammy Tibbetts Chief Executive Officer She’s the First

Muhammad Shafiq Finance & Admin Officer
Forum of Women Development
& Research

P A R T I C I P A N T S



P R O C E E D I N G S
The meeting began with a warm welcome from Dr. Amanullah, CEO of
FWDR/WRAP. He expressed his gratitude to everyone for their
participation and outlined the meeting's objectives. Dr. Amanullah
extended a special welcome and thanks to the representatives from the
International Childbirth Initiative and WRA Afghanistan. He emphasized
FWDR/WRAP's commitment to sustaining the legacy of the White
Ribbon Alliance movement through the World We Want project.

Following the welcome note, Javaria Nisar provided an update on the
World We Want project on behalf of FWDR/WRAP. She introduced the
updated Askforce Members Directory, designed to enhance
collaboration among members. Javaria shared that efforts are underway
to amplify members' contributions through social media, aiming to
boost global engagement and visibility. Members were encouraged to
share their achievements and stories across all available communication
channels.

She also highlighted that they are in the final stages of developing a self-
learning module based on the Ask, Listen, and Act methodology, with
plans for a complementary video tutorial. Additionally, a new
communication strategy focused on advocacy is being developed to
keep members informed and expand outreach. FWDR is also making
progress toward formal registration in a third country, which will
facilitate sub-granting for member initiatives. By the end of the year,
FWDR will take on responsibility for managing WRA's global websites.

Dr. André Lalonde, Chair of the International Childbirth Initiative (ICI),
presented an overview of the initiative, which advocates a
comprehensive framework for promoting safe, respectful, and
supportive maternity care worldwide. With the endorsement of over 35
partner organizations, ICI invites all maternity facilities committed to its
standards to join the movement.



P R O C E E D I N G S
The ICI framework emphasizes essential core values that foster a
maternity care system prioritizing respect, safety, and effectiveness,
addressing the needs of mothers, babies, and families—collectively
known as the Mother-Baby-Family triad. Designed to be adaptable
across diverse health facilities globally, the initiative includes
components such as self-evaluation, goal-setting, and community
involvement to drive continuous improvements in care quality.
Furthermore, ICI serves as a global knowledge-sharing network,
providing resources and support to participating facilities.

Then the discussion, led by Sarah Hinton, Executive Director of the
Global Midwife Education Foundation (GMEF), focused on the
interconnectedness of health and essential resources, emphasizing the
Foundation’s efforts to improve community health by addressing root
causes such as access to clean water and sanitation, particularly in rural
Bolivia, where maternal and infant mortality rates are high.

GMEF identified a community demand for locally based health support,
leading to the development of the promotora (community health
worker) program. This program trains selected local women to serve as
health resources within their communities. Healthcare professionals
from local health centers facilitate meetings with promotoras regularly
over a three-year period, ensuring that even communities with limited
access to health centers receive ongoing health education and support.

The presentation, conducted by Tammy Tibbets, Co-Founder and CEO of
She's the First, centered around the initiatives of She's the First,
particularly focusing on empowering girls in the Global South through
education about sexual health, reproductive rights, and girl-led activism.
Tammy highlighted two main programming pillars: a card game
designed to facilitate conversations about sexual education among girls
and girl-led activism through local chapters.



P R O C E E D I N G S
Tammy informed us that the card game was introduced as a tool for girls
to discuss sexual health and reproductive rights in a supportive
environment. Mentors facilitate discussions that help identify
misunderstandings or myths about bodies, relationships, and consent
among girls, allowing for targeted follow-up sessions.

She also underscored that nearly 200 girl-led chapters globally teach
girls about their rights and activism. An 18-month fellowship program
connects diverse girls, helping them understand the systemic issues
they face. She informed us that a Malaysian fellow's group created a
children's book addressing consent and safe touch, which was shared in
their communities and translated into multiple languages.

The Questions & Answers session emphasized the importance of having
males as allies. Dr. Andre Lalonde talked about involving fathers in
childbirth, noting that when fathers participate, they are more likely to
engage in raising and protecting their children. This involvement is seen
as crucial for making positive changes for girls and women globally.

Then, Sarah Hinton highlighted the role of promotoras in rural
communities, who actively engaged the entire community, including
male leaders, by presenting health topics and ideas at town hall
meetings. This strategy was effective in fostering male involvement in
community health initiatives.

Askforce members particularly expressed interest in collaborating with
'She is the First,' especially in Uganda. The meeting concluded with
gratitude towards the presenters and participants, reinforcing the value
of the discussions.



P R O C E E D I N G S
The optional session, facilitated by Ferdinent M. Sonyuy, Community
Development Advocate at the Reconciliation & Development
Association, focused on preparing a collaborative application for a
significant global grant opportunity from Melinda French through Lever
for Change. This grant aims to support organizations dedicated to
women's mental and physical health, as well as gender equality.

Key points from the Request for Proposals (RFP) were discussed:

The total grant amount is approximately $250 million, with a
submission deadline set for January 2025.
Participants agreed to consider submitting a joint proposal under the
"AskForce" umbrella to enhance the application’s strength.
Organizations were encouraged to research their country’s legal
frameworks regarding sub-granting and to collaborate accordingly.
Ferdinent was assigned the task of identifying interested
organizations for the consortium and coordinating the effort.
FWDR/WRAP expressed their inability to participate in the bid;
however, they ensured their support in reviewing the proposal and
any other assistance required.
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